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March 27, 2018
GBOS Special Meeting 
Re:  Review of Resolution 2017-08,
 Review of GBOS Rules and Procedures, and GFRI Meeting
Minutes Final
12 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 12 p.m.  Robert Snitzer, Co-Chair
Attending are:  Robert Snitzer, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington and Sam Daniel
Jerry Fox is excused.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
March 27, 2018 Special Meeting Re: Resolution 2017-08 and Review of GBOS Rules and Procedures
 
Announcements:  
· PSAC is hosting Stop the Bleed Class on TUE March 27 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
· Municipal Vote by Mail ends TUE April 3, 2018. Ballot box is on the west side of the Girdwood Community Center building.
· MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting is scheduled for MON April 23 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

Agenda:
1. Review GBOS Resolution 2017-08:  Resolution of Support for the conceptual plans of the Girdwood Nordic Ski Club’s (GNSC) multi-use trail in the Upper Girdwood Valley.
Eryn Boone state that this meeting is based on a member of the public requesting interpretation of paragraph 6 of GBOS Resolution 2017-08, which states:

“Whereas, the GNSC will continue to keep the Girdwood Trails Committee involved in the design and construction of the planned trail, including specific review and approval once the center line is set;”

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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This paragraph was taken directly from the GTC motion on the GNSC conceptual plan, and Eryn states that her understanding of it is that the GTC was requesting to have input in the trail location, design and construction throughout the process, and particularly at the point that the center line was designated.  

Group discusses if the intent was for on-going input. However, regardless of the intent at that time, it is now clear that GTC seeks a method of input and assurance of their input being incorporated in the trail as it progresses to phases of design and construction.
Sam Daniel states that this has been a long and good process, with lots of community input.  All members may not agree, but if the majority vote at Trails is to move forward with the trail, then that is what GBOS must send on to the Assembly and the Parks and Rec supervisor should be there to discuss the process and provide support.
At the last GTC meeting, it was recommended that a small collaborative group get together representing the GTC pro-trail perspective and the GNSC.  The purpose of this group is to work out differences so that the GTC and GNSC can create a trail that is well-supported by the community.

Julie Jonas speaks in favor of a collaborative process, requiring good information and a group of people who are working to resolve differences to achieve the shared goal.

Kate Sandberg speaks in support of a sub-committee tasked to work on this in the future.  Other subcommittee, which collaborated on the width of the trail and clearing width was successful.  

Group discussed how different this process is than that of the Girdwood Mtn Bike Alliance approval for trails off the Nordic 5K loop.  There isn’t a direct comparison of these two situations. Factors to consider are the location of the proposed trails; the proposed trails’ proximity to Stumpy’s trail and the winter-use meadow trails; and the concerns of illegal mtn bike trail building off of Abe’s trail. 

Eryn Boone read comments from Steve Halverson and Julie Raymond-Yacoubian.  Both support on-going oversight and approvals from GTC through the trail building process.

Dan Starr read comments from Nick Georgelos, which detailed the structure of approval process from the GTC, LUC, GBOS, HLBAC, HLB and Assembly.  He points out that the GTC is just one step in a long process, and that the land owner, HLB, is responsible for inspection, reporting before the assembly votes on providing the easement for the trail.  All of this must happen before construction.

GBOS discusses what is needed now.

Paul Crews states that GTC members who are uncomfortable with giving approval for the centerline want to know what the trail will look like, he recommends drawing the trail cross sections, etc to show how the trail will fit in to the forest and create a shared vision of the trail.  He offers to help in producing this.

Sam Daniel states that a codified approved process to provide input on the design and construction of the trail is needed, he recommends a small subcommittee to work on this.

Deb Essex states that there is no shared vision of the trail among the polarized sides of this conversation.  A subcommittee micromanaging details of the trail construction may be prohibitive to hiring a construction contractor.  She feels that the previous sub-committee was not successful.

Kate Sandberg recommends that the GTC and GNSC establish the sub-committee, vote on the centerline, and then let the subcommittee work for a month or two on trail design ideas and return to vote on construction with that information.

Deb Essex states that she thinks GBOS should not change the language in the resolution, the GNSC will continue to come to GTC to keep the group informed of progress on the trail design and eventual construction.  It is too early to share the vision of the trail as that process begins after the centerline is set.

Elements that are hashed out are timing:  GNSC states that there needs to be time given to trail design, getting the designer on board for collaborative process.  Summer won’t be productive for this effort, earliest is fall.  Whatever comes out of subcommittee is a preliminary plan, there will still be adjustments.

GBOS Motion:
GBOS moves to clarify resolution 2017-08 to state that the GTC will vote on the proposed GNSC trail centerline at the April 2018 Girdwood Trails Committee meeting.  The GTC and GNSC are to produce a preliminary trail plan that is recommended by GTC no later than the September 2018 GBOS meeting.

Motion by Sam Daniel, 2nd by Mike Edgington
Motion carries 4-0

2. Discuss changes to the GBOS Rules and Procedures.
Group discusses adding telephonic attendance to the Rules and Procedures.  Quorum must be met by members physically present at the meeting.  Members may vote via phone as long as they believe they are fully informed on the matter.

GBOS Motion:
GBOS moves to add telephonic attendance to the GBOS Rules and Procedures, and that supervisors may vote via telephone attendance if they feel well enough informed on the matter.  Quorum must be met by those in attendance in person at the meeting.

Motion by Sam Daniel, 2nd by Mike Edgington

Motion carries 4-0

Kyle states that there are purchases that can be made to make telephonic attendance more successful, including getting a phone with more microphones to improve pick-up of sound throughout the room.

Regarding sub-committee changes to their operating principles, this is something that should come up from the sub-committee level.

3.  Discuss agenda topics for the GBOS/GFRI BOD Semi-Annual Joint meeting scheduled for May 21, 2018.

This is mainly an announcement that this meeting is scheduled to take place prior to the May GBOS meeting.  Meeting agenda will be set at the April GBOS meeting.

Mike Edgington states that two items for the agenda at this time are:

Introduction of the GFRI Board of Directors, as there will be newly elected members at that time.

Update from the GFRI Board on the status of hiring a new fire chief.

Action Item Updates as assigned:

None


Request for Executive Session:
No 

Other:

Adjourn 1:45PM
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